
1 



2 



 
 
 

3 



4 



5 



6 



DPW noted that turnover among PCO’s is down, resulting in a more experienced group with a higher 
rate of ticket issuance. 
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DPW noted that towing numbers are down due to more struggles with turnover.  They are currently 
working with Civil Service to hire new tow truck drivers. 
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DPW recalibrated flashers for Daylight Savings Time, and noted that most of the Top 10 
malfunctioning school zone flashers were fixed. 
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EMS will talk to their vendor to determine why collections are trending down despite an increase in 
transports.   
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Despite the expected downturn, YTD Traffic Court collections have increased since last year.  The Traffic 
Court suspects that many factors may be contributing to this, including newly implemented $25 
reinstatement fees following license suspensions, as well as the staff being more experienced with the 
case management system they onboarded at the beginning of 2015. 
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The Bureau of Revenue notes that the low growth of occupational license collections is likely more an 
issue of fewer late fees, as more businesses are now filing their taxes prior to the deadline at the end of 
February. 

24 



25 



26 



27 



The Bureau of Treasury noted that taxpayers were given an extended due date on property taxes 
through the first week of February, which likely explains the disparity between the monthly projection 
and the actual. 
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The onboarding of the Sewerage & Water Board new billing system in the fall is expected to yield higher 
collections, as sanitation charges will be consolidated with water bills, and thus customers will need to 
pay those fees in order to keep water service on. 

30 



32 



33 



Risk Management noted that legacy claims represent a disproportionately high amount of the total 
costs, with 43% of claims expenditures attributed to claims opened a decade or more ago.   
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Risk Mgmt. will continue to work with departments with high claims in order to encourage more safe 
practices, and plans to develop a section on the City employee intranet to increase awareness of safe 
workplace practices.   
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Benefits Administration will ask the vendor about obtaining data to identify seasonal trends in illness 
and/or health claims, in hopes of facilitating the development of a forecast model for healthcare costs. 
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